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During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's annual 

ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will last a 

lifetime. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. Link to the latest video is: 

Headteacher Message NEWSLETTER - 13th 

September 2024 (youtube.com) 
Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and exciting 

St Josephs content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
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Year 13 Artwork 

Fantastic artwork by two 

of our Y13 students, 

these are great examples 

of students developing 

their own individual 

styles. 

This demonstrates 

contrasting styles taught 

in lessons using free 

hand digital art as well as 

fine art techniques. 

 

  

“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a7birzS-5Vs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a7birzS-5Vs
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Theme of the Week – The Son of Man 
 

In last week’s Gospel we learn of Jesus healing a deaf man. When we reflected on that Gospel we didn’t just 
learn of Jesus undertaking a miracle in front of others. We heard that the man’s role (the man who was cured) 
in society was going to change. He now didn’t have to rely on others, but now could go out and help others. 
The man’s perspective or understanding had changed due to the miracle of Jesus. In Sunday’s Gospel we hear 
of Peter perspective being changed by Jesus. Peter was asked by Jesus, ‘who do you say I am’ and Peter 
responds by saying ‘you are the Christ’. 
 
Try to put yourself in Peter’s position at this time, you have been asked a really important question by your 
Messiah and you get it right, surely Peter must be really proud of himself. He understood where others didn’t, 
Peter must be on cloud nine! Then soon after Peter is called SATAN by his Messiah! Peter must be asking what 
have I done wrong! 
 
Jesus goes on to talk about his fate and Peter questions this. Peter thinks the Messiah should be feared, not 
killed! We want a powerful saviour, not a loser. Peter (like us) does not understand and therefore cannot 
accept the fact that only love can bring healing, and that only the offering of one’s love can bring about the 
desired Kingdom of God, a kingdom of justice, peace and joy in the Holy Spirit. This is why Jesus calls him 
SATAN. The word satàn in Hebrew means accuser, an enemy who stands in the way and who accuses you in 
front of a judge. There is a message here for us all; not to let the stumbling blocks of our everyday 
lives get in the way of our journey to God. We do say “yes” with Peter and the others: “You are the 
Christ” and hosanna and hooray! but when the going gets tough and we are called upon to be 
suffering servants, aren’t we like Peter then too?  
 
Don’t we begin then to draw the line and say, that is not what I meant, this is not it at all, this is 
not for me at all. We too can be like Peter when Jesus calls him satan every time we try to find a shortcut 
from the Cross, that is the offering of our own life for the good of others. The world is full of people who 
acknowledge that Jesus is the Son of God, that he was a wise and loving person, that his teaching is relevant 
even today. But they WOULD NOT FOLLOW HIM ON THE CROSS, they would not give up the things they are 
attached to, the lifestyles they have chosen, their priorities, their habitual sins etc.  
 
Jesus, who died for us on a cross, said “If anyone wants to be a follower of mine let them take their 
cross and follow me.” There is nothing in Jesus’ message that says only if it suits you or when you 
are ready or if it’s not too hard for you or only on Sundays or feast days. Now is the time! Look at 
the Crucifix on the wall or on the prayer table.  
 
Hold it up, really take a close look at it. What does it teach us? What does it mean to you? If we 
are looking for a triumphant Christianity we must look closely at the way Jesus triumphed. To 
accept the cross means to live as Jesus did. Jesus promised that those who do this will live forever. 

This week how can you be Intentional and Prophetic in taking up your Cross and be 

a true follower of Jesus? 
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MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING FRIDAY 27 SEPTEMBER AT ST 

JOSEPH'S CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 

We have hosted Macmillan coffee in school for many years now and a wonderful charity to support as alas 

we all know many cancer sufferers. As a staff we all bring in cakes or treats to sell on the day. You can cook, 

bake or buy anything you fancy and come to the staff room and contribute to the sale. We will then sell the 

items in the staff room so bring some cash. On the Friday 28th morning you can either leave your products 

in the staff room or bring to the Food Room. Thank you all so much for supporting this cause. If anyone 

needs any further information drop me an email or please ask. Many thanks. Mrs Hill 
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 
 

 
Homework Superstar 

Maximus Maican 8 Mark 

Milena Olech 12 Mark 

Jolisha Silva 12 Mark 

 

 
 
 

Year 7 
Michalina Babiarz and Denis Puidokas for receiving the most positive points this week 

Year 9 
Pawel Krzanowski and Bruno Valek for the most positive points 

Year 10 
Izabela Teleglow and Wiktor Szmulewicz for a great start to Year 10. 

Year 11 
Anthony Omale and Wiktoria Rygielski highest positive this week. 

Year 12 
Joyvin Menezes and Francesca Curtis for an excellent attitude to their studies in the first two weeks of 

term. 

Year 13 
Leah Walls for earning the most positive points this week and Jesse Wedji for a great positive start to 

the new school year. 
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Elective Spotlight – Sew Easy 

 
Great start to new sewing elective, very active students trying out new skills! 
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Year 7 News 
Year 7 have had an amazing full week here at St Josephs, they have truly done themselves proud! We have 

had record numbers of Positive Points for the opening weeks in any year group. The Year 7s have managed 

to get 1652 Positive Points! This is truly remarkable and everyone on the Year 7 team couldn't be prouder.  

Just a reminder that the following should have already been completed: 

• Signing of the Home-school Agreement (Pg. 41 of Student Journal) 

• Signed up to both Parent and Student ClassCharts Account 

Just a reminder also that Journals must be signed each week by the parents, this is expected to be done 

ready for the tutor to check it on a Monday afternoon. Have a lovely weekend all! 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 

Year 8 News 

Thank you to all who attended the Year 8 Welcome Evening earlier this week. We had a great turn-out and 

it was lovely to see so many parents. Head of Year 8 (Mr. Hunt) is on paternity leave. If parents have any 

enquiries, please contact School Office. 

 

Year 9 News  
What an amazing start to Year 9 we have had!! Students have come back showing a clear intention on 

success, currently we are at 99% positive behaviour across the year group which is phenomenal. As a Year 

9 group we have achieved 1500 positive points again which is outstanding. If this is a benchmark for our 

first week, I cannot wait to see what this Year holds. Have an amazing weekend! 

Ms McCormack – Head of Year 9 

 
Year 10 News 
Year 10 had another amazing week. Well done for getting stuck into your GCSEs; I have had lots of teachers 

complementing you on your attitude to learning and effort in lessons so keep up the good work! 

Tuesday 24th September will be Year 10 Welcome Evening; letters have been sent home and I look 

forward to seeing you there. Have a lovely weekend! 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 10 

 

Sixth Form News 

A very warm welcome back to all of our Y12 students, especially those joining us from other schools. The 

Year group experienced our first ever transition day and extremely popular treasure hunt. Keep your eyes 

open as we are in the process of organising some fantastic trips around the world. Just a reminder that Y13 

welcome evening is being held on Tuesday 24th September at 5:30pm - we very much look forward to seeing 

you there. Do remember to keep working on those personal statements!  

Mr Dann – Head of Sixth Form  

 

Y11 News 

Wonderful first week achieving the lowest negative, and highest positive points at 869! There was 15 

negative homework Xs this needs to be reduced to zero. Congrats Teresa house receiving zero X’s in one 

week. This is an extremely important year glad you are taking seriously.  Mr Mall and I are organising prom 

any help is welcome. If you want to join prom committee speak to Mr Mall.  

Mr Romero – Head of Year 11 
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TVLP News 
 
I am really excited to be able to launch the TVLP Art completion for the autumn term today. Students are 
asked to design a poster for The Theatre Royals Windsor production of Dracula from Tuesday 29th October 
to Saturday 2nd November. Rules are:   

 Art must be 2D  

 Entries can be hand drawn, paintings, photography and digital art.  

 Correct dates, times and pricing must appear on the poster. (see details attached)  
  There are 3 categories: Years 7 and 8, Years 9 and 10, Years 11 and 6th form.  
   
Deadline: photographs to be emailed to Jeanette J.kemp@tvlp.org.uk. Monday 21st October  
Students must be able to produce their original art work if shortlisted.     
   
Winners to be announced ready for the opening of the play. The winning designs will be printed into a 
theatre poster and displayed at the theatre. Winners will also receive 2 tickets to a performance.     
 Any questions please do speak to Mrs Burby.  The Theatre Royal's management will be choosing the 
winning posters. Good Luck!  
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EXAM & COURSEWORK NOTICE 

To all students sitting exams and doing course work this year, please see below some guidance regarding 

using AI in coursework and exams. 
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EAL NEWS 
 (English as an Additional Language) 

  

NEW ARRIVALS: Learning English as an additional language 

The multilingualism of our EAL students enriches our school and our community. To 

become fully competent in the use of curriculum/academic English is a long 

process; students require long-term support. Having a home language other than 

English is not a learning difficulty.  

Please inform us if your child has access to another language or if English is an 

additional language for them.  

All new arrivals, including the Year 7 cohort, are assessed and assigned an EAL 

code to represent their competency in accordance with the statutory measure of 

English Language Proficiency as instructed by the DfE. This five‐stage scale of 

English proficiency maps the progress from beginner to fluent users of English and 

the codes are as follows: 

 Code A. New to English 

 Code B. Early acquisition 

 Code C. Developing competence 

 Code D. Competent 

 Code E. Fluent 

By assessing students on arrival, we are able to put the necessary interventions in 

place as soon as possible in order to provide the best start for the student. 

We will: 

 Give students suspected of having language difficulties an initial assessment 

 Provide small group English aquisition intervention where appropriate 

 Monitor language aquisition and adjust the level of support appropriately. 

For any further queries regarding English as an Additional Language please 

contact Ms Ura (EAL Coordinator) a J.Ura@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk 
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